
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Stresses Banking Reform Importance to Ensure Government
Liquidity

During his tour in the city of the Commander of the Faithful Imam Ali (peace be upon him),

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem met with a group of media professionals and elites in Al-Najaf Al-Ashraf

Governorate. H.E. emphasized the need for media outlets to highlight positive aspects and focus

on achievements, particularly the successes and progress made in various areas within Al-Najaf.

Official reports point to significant developmental and urban achievements in the governorate.

H.E. underscored the importance of collaboration between local governments and the media.

H.E. highlighted the critical need for banking system reform to secure liquidity for the

government  and  called  for  incentives  to  promote  the  use  of  electronic  payment  systems.

Additionally, H.E. stressed the importance of addressing financial challenges by revising the

budget schedules for the upcoming year.

H.E. also emphasized preserving the state’s dignity, noting that state institutions and their

officials are integral to this. He differentiated between constructive criticism and personal

attacks or defamation.

H.E. further advocated for empowering young people, stressing the importance of sending

messages of reassurance. He remarked that the success of a young individual in taking on

responsibility reflects the broader potential of youth and encourages their greater involvement

in leadership roles.


